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IMPORTANT DATES 

Thursday 29th June (tomorrow)  Gala Planning Meeting, 7.30pm in staffroom 

Sunday 2nd July    Paremata School Quiz night 

Tuesday 4th July     Matariki Evening 6pm – 7.30pm  

Tuesday 4th July    Regional Cross Country - Masterton 

Thursday 6th July    Learning Celebrations Afternoon 3-6pm 

Friday 7th July     School Assembly hosted by Ruma Kea and Kōtuku @ 11.45am  

Friday 7th July     End of Term 2 @ 3.00pm 

Monday 24th July    Term 3 commences 

Thursday 27th July    Parent Teacher Conferences – school will close at 12.30pm 

Tuesday 1st August    Parent Teacher Conferences – school will close at 12.30pm 

Saturday 5th August    School Disco  
 

 

Kia ora tatou 

 

Ruma Hihi (15) 

Due to roll growth we are opening up a fourth year 1 class in Ruma Hihi for term 3 and 4.  A big hello goes to 

Juliet Henkes who will be job sharing with our lovely Sarah Pupuke who is coming back from maternity leave. 

A very warm welcome to you both. It will be great to have you on board from July 24. 

 

Head Injuries 

Lately we have had a spate of head knocks in the school playground. If your child has suffered a head injury at 

school this term you will have been given a newly introduced Ministry of Health information sheet regarding 

care and monitoring your child at home after the injury. If your child suffers a head injury over the weekend 

please can you let Marie and Michelle know in the office so we can monitor your children at school.  

 

Plastic Bag Protest 

Our group of enviro-warriors went into parliament today to support the plastic bag protest. A big thank you to 

Heather Haswell and Jannien Kamphuis for their sterling organisation and to the many parents who went 

along to support the group. Heather also organised a tour of parliament which the children thoroughly 

enjoyed. 

 

Matariki Evening /Community Consultation 

Our Matariki evening is next Tuesday July 4th which includes a Kapa Haka showcase and an opportunity for 

community feedback on our Te Reo and Tikanga Maori programme. We have some spare tickets now available 

at the office on a first come first served basis. Children performing in the Kapa Haka do not need a ticket. 

 

End of Term Assembly 

Our final assembly for the term is next Friday at 11.45am. Please join us if you can make it. 

 

Education Act Cohort Entry 

The Parumoana Principals Association has met and discussed the option of introducing cohort entry under the 

new Education Act in our schools. We have agreed to leave the entry to school as it is, which is on a child's 

fifth birthday. We will gather data on cohort entry over the next 12 months to be absolutely sure that starting 

school before a child turns five is in the best interests of our children, the school and our school communities.  

 
 



 

Parent Teacher Conferences 

Our mid-year parent conferences are being held on Thursday 27th July and Tuesday 1st August. To ensure 

quality discussion time we would appreciate it if only the parents and child concerned attend the conference 

with their teachers. The library will be open with supervision for all siblings to relax in while the conferences 

are on. 

 

School will be closing at 12.30 pm and the interviews begin at 2pm. After School Care will operate for all the 

registered ASC children from 12.40pm for children who normally attend on these days.  

 

Using the link below please log on the parent interview website to book your time.  

 

Nga mihi nui  - Bryce 

 

 

PARENT TEACHER CONFERENCES – JULY 27th  & AUGUST 1st      

We are inviting parents and students to meet with teachers 

between the following times. 

Thursday 27th July 2.00pm – 7.45pm (end of last interview) 

Tuesday 1st August 2.00pm – 7.45pm (end of last interview) 

 

During the 20 minute conference your children will share samples of 

their work with you and explain their learning progress. 

 

We are using the online booking system. If you go to 

http://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/code, type in the code zdnqx  
then fill in the boxes and book your times. If you don’t have access 

to the Internet or are having difficulties then please contact the 

office to book a time.  

 

 

 

ENTERTAINMENT BOOKS FUNDRAISER!! PLEASE RETURN ALL UNSOLD BOOKS TO THE OFFICE 

Thanks to all the wonderful people who have been selling these books. All unsold books should 

have been returned to the office by now.  To purchase your book, our payment address is  

https://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/104u135  Extra books are also available.  

You can also pay at the office or online into the school bank account.  

 

E-text messages will be sent home to families who still have not returned/purchased their books. 

  

BASKETBALL TONIGHT - WEDNESDAY 28th  JUNE  

Game at 3.55pm against TKMP 1. Please be there at 3.45pm. Thanks to Noah Cole and Logan who have put 

their hands up to help with duty. 

 

NETBALL - SATURDAY JULY 1ST 

2.20pm crt 2 Paremata Pulse v Discovery Bluefire 

9.55am crt 2 Papakowhai Blues v Paremata Flames 

10.50am crt 3 Paremata Pumas v Sharks 

 

Keep updated with Ngat toa Netball draws, cancellations etc through their website 

(http://www.sporty.co.nz/ngatitoanetball/Draw-and-Results) and facebook page (Ngatitoa netball) 

zdnqx 



 
PAREMATA SCHOOL QUIZ NIGHT 

Get your friends together and buy your TICKETS ONLINE now for Sunday 2nd July 

at the Supply Room, Mana. Arrive 6pm for 6:30pm start. $20 per person.  

Teams of 6 permitted. Raffle on the night.  

Test your knowledge and help us raise funds, be in quick as tickets are limited to 

100 people. The Supply Room offers a great main meal and drink deal for $25pp from 5.00pm. 

CLICK HERE: http://www.paremata.school.nz/1059/online_stores/1-shop-online 

 

  

PAREMATA SCHOOL CHARITY QUIZ NIGHT SUNDAY 2 JULY 

SUPPLY ROOM SET MENU- $25 per head from 5pm 

 

MAINS (SELECT ONE) 

FISH AND CHIPS 
*PREMIUM FISH SERVED W CHUNKY SUPPLY ROOM MADE TARTARE SAUCE, STEAK FRIES & SALAD 

 

 ANGUS BEEF BURGER 
* BACON, BEETROOT, SWISS CHEESE, ONION RINGS, SALAD GREENS & TOMATO RELISH & A BASKET 

OF FRIES 

 

CRUMBED CHICKEN BURGER 

* CRUMBED CHICKEN THIGH W LETTUCE, BEETROOT, AVOCADO, BACON, BRIE, TOMATO W CHILLI JAM, 

AIOLI W A BASKET OF FRIES 

 

CRUMBED SCHNITZEL 
* SERVED W STEAK FRIES, GREEN SALAD & RED WINE JUS 

 

SIRLOIN STEAK 

* CHAR GRILLED TO YOUR LIKING W FRIES, SALAD & RED WINE JUS 

 
*****PLEASE ENQUIRE ABOUT OUR VEGETARIAN OPTION 

 

INCLUDES ONE OF THE FOLLOWING- 

• HOUSE BEER FROM THE MONTEITHS RANGE. 

• HOUSE WINE, SAVIGNON BLANC, CHARDONNAY, SHIRAZ. 

• SOFT DRINK.  

• COFFEE (FLAT WHITE, LATTE, LONG BLACK, CAPPA, HOT CHOCOLATE) 

 

Please book your table through Kylie Wihapi on 0278260300 with numbers, 

team name and time by Saturday 1 July. 



COMMUNITY NEWS 
The Pantoloons present "LITTLE RED RIDING HOOD"  

July 11 - 14 at 11am only. At the Irish Soc Hall, 10 Fifeshire Ave, Te Aro, just off Cambridge Tce. 

Tickets only $10 from 0273282997 or email thepantoloons@gmail.com 

 

COLLEGE INFORMATION 

St Mary’s - close off date for Enrolments at St Mary's College for 2018 is Monday 3 July 2017. 

Aotea College enrolments for 2018 - A reminder that all out of zone enrolments for Year 9 in 2018 need to be at the 

College by Monday 31st July.  A ballot if required will be held on Friday 11th August 2017 and parents will be notified on 

Wednesday 16th August 2017.  Please note:  To manage the roll growth at Aotea College the Board of Trustees has 

agreed to limit enrolments for 2018 to in zone students and out of zone students who have current siblings at the 

college. 

 

KIDFIT HOLIDAY SESSIONS - PORIRUA 

The classes will run Monday, Wednesday & Friday  

10:45am - 11:15am - 4 - 8 years old  ;  11:15am - 12pm - 9 - 12 years old  

The cost for the 2 weeks (6 sessions) will be;  $30 for 4-8 year olds ; $40 for 9-14 year olds ; OR $10 a session  

Phone/Text: 027 844 6325 Email: nbrfunctionaltraining@gmail.com Website: nbrfunctionaltraining.com 

Address: 3b Kapuni Grove, Porirua City  

 

INCREDIBLE YEARS is a programme that helps with the day to day difficulties in parenting children (aged 3 – 8 years old) 

with challenging behaviour.  It is run as a group over 14 weeks.  Incredible Years builds on the strengths that you and 

others in the group already have.  Because each child is an individual and no two families are the same, Incredible Years 

will help you to parent your unique child.  Building a positive relationship with your child is the basis from which changes 

can be made and parenting can become easier.  This programme has been run worldwide for over 30 years and has 

helped many parents and their families, in NZ and beyond.  Join a group and put the fun back into parenting! 

Contact Dawn Nippert - 04 439 4671 or 0800 737275 or dawn.nippert@education.govt.nz 

 

MIDDLE YEARS TOOLBOX PARENTING GROUP – FROM THE PARENTING PLACE 

A fun and inspiring small group parenting course for parents of children aged 6-12 years. It’s designed to help you stay 

connected, teach skills and build memories. In term 3 there are two Middle Years groups to choose from: 

Newlands:  Tuesdays 7pm to 9:30pm from 25 July to 5 September (no session 15 Aug)  

Island Bay:  Mondays 7:30pm to 9:30pm from 21 August to 25 September 

Bookings are essential. Cost: $75 individual, $110 couple (subsidies are available – please ask!) 

Free for foster and adoptive parents and grandparents raising grandchildren, thanks to govt funding. 

Visit  theparentingplace.com or contact Natalie 0277 334 138  E: wellington@parentingplace.nz  

 

NEW ZEALAND POLICE MUSEUM – JULY SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 

All workshops have limited spaces and must be booked in advance. 

Contact (04) 238 3141 or museum@police.govt.nz  Events are on our website www.police.govt.nz/museumevents 
 

BIGAIR GYM CLASSES, BIRTHDAY PARTIES AND HOLIDAY PROGRAMME 

Our popular classes include Gymnastics (Preschool and School age), Trampolining, Tumbling, 

Parkour, and Cheerleading.. For all those dancers, tumblers, and gymnasts, we have our famous Bigair CHEERLEADING 

Teams for 4 years and above. Plus we offer Birthday Parties which are fun, and easy for parents! Bigair Gym Classes for 

Term 3, and our active School Holiday Programme are open for bookings NOW! For all inquiries and bookings; Contact 

Bigair Tawa on 04 232 3508 or office@bigairgym.co.nz or contact Bigair Owhiro Bay on 04 383 8779 or 

email wgtn@bigairgym.co.nz. 

  

Come and Celebrate Matariki with the Aotea College Performing Arts department!  

Where: Aotea College TE MANAWA 

When: WEDNESDAY 28 JUNE from 5.30PM       Cost: gold coin 

Come along for dinner and wonderful night out – we are serving hot food from $1-$2.50 per item - pizza slices, 

sausage sizzle, sausage rolls and cakes / slices!    All welcome 



 

This Sunday 45 riders including true legends of the NZ game are embarking on a cycling odyssey during the British and 

Irish Lions Test Series. The aim is to raise money and awareness for the NZ Foundation for Conductive Education. There 

will be an opportunity to meet Buck and his fellow AB’s and get jerseys autographed so please invite your children to 

come along and take part. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


